MINUTES
CLASS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
November 11, 2017
Present:  Dr. Ronald Lemckert, Dr. Karen Edstrom, Dr. Michael Weinberg, Dr. Chantal Chiasson, Dr. Lisa Kellett, Dr. Ken Dolynchuk, Dr. Hugh McLean, Dr. Laura Schiffer.  
Meeting  called to order by Dr. Lemckert.  
Motion to approve the agenda by Dr. Chiasson, seconded by Dr. Schiffer
Minutes of the 2016 AGM  reviewed.  Motion to approve by Dr. Schiffer, seconded by Dr. Kellett.
President’s report – Dr. Lemckert reported that  Dr. Bargman has agreed to run a Laser Safety Update   course  as laser clinics must now have a laser safety officer and have annual recertification.  Saturday February 10th was a suggested  date .    This would be exclusive to CLASS members and their LSO and we would try to get commercial sponsorship for this.  Ottawa was suggested as  a convenient location to Montreal and Toronto.  The Hilton Lac Leamy in Gatineau was proposed and is close to the Nordique Spa and skiing, and various other activities that would entice members to come for the weekend.  Dr. Lemckert suggested asking Lisa Kellett speak on a review of recent CMPA cases to round out a  ½ Saturday morning program.  This would be a certificate course with CME credits.  Saturday or evening courses in Montreal and Toronto would also be an option and  moving forward annually tie this in with our meetings. 
Secretary’s Report – The following applications were reviewed by the executive and no written objections were received on the following applicants for new membership:
Dr. Kathleen Katipunan, Dermatologist
Sponsors: Dr. Melinda Gooderham 
Peterborough, ON 




     Dr. Kucy Pon 

Dr. Vincent Richer, Dermatologist

Sponsors: Dr. Roni Munk 

Vancouver, BC Dr. 



                Michael Weinberg 

Dr. Rahul Shukla, Dermatologist 

Sponsors: Dr. Karen Edstrom 

Hamilton, ON





    Dr. Ron Lemckert
 The following applications were received late and not circulated to the membership in advance of the

Dr. Faisal Al-Mohammedi, Dermatologist
Sponsors:  Dr. Julia Carroll


Mississauga, ON




      Amro El Sawaf   

Dr. Trefor Nodwell, Plastic Surgeon

Sponsors:   Dr. Patricia Berbari

Ottawa, ON




     
      

Moved by Dr. Lemckert to accept the 5 applications en bloc.  Seconded by Dr. Dolynchuk .  All in favour. Carried
Treasurer’s Report  - Dr. Edstrom.  The  year end report was reviewed.  Our net assets at year end were $119,799 and we had an excess of income over expenses of $7417.  Our current balance is $135,000.00.  Projected additional meeting income to year end is $5000.00. Projected meeting expenses  and office expenses to Dec. 31  are $38,000.00 at end of the year.  Motion to accept the treasurer’s report  by Dr. McLean, seconded Dr. Kellet. All in favour. Carried.
Motion to reappoint accountant Cameron Keller by Dr. Weinberg, seconded by
Dr. Dolynchuk.
Public Relations – Dr. DeLorenzi – no report
New Executive:  Dr. Lemckert proposed the following slate of executives for the 2017/2018 year.
     

         President:  

Dr. Michael Weinberg


         Vice-President:  

Dr. Patricia Berbari


         Secretary:





         Treasurer: 

Dr. Ronald Lemckert


         Communications:  
Dr. Claudio Delorenzi
There were no acceptees  for the position of Secretary and no nominations from the floor.  The executive will network in the coming year to fill the empty position.  Motion to approved the slate as presented by Dr. Lemckert, seconded by Dr. Dolynchuk.
New Business:    
The 2018 Symposium
 will be held in Montreal at the  Montreal at the Ritz-Carlton
November 10, 2018.  Dr. Weinberg suggested  having an all-Canadian faculty.  It was suggested that at least one international speaker be included.  Dr. Arthur Swift and Dr. Noel Solish were proposed  as both are Canadian and speak internationally.  Dr. Weinberg will speak to both to see if they are available.  International speaker Dr. Mauricio DeMaio (Brazil)was suggested as were  Dr. Andreas Nikolis ( Plastic Surgeon Montreal) Dr Peter Adamson (ENT Toronto);  for focus on anti-aging/cosmeceuticals,  Dr. Shannon Humphries, Dr. Vivian Bukay or Dr. Zoe Draelos. Including a talk on PRP was also suggested.
Dr. Weinberg proposed starting a CLASS forum  e-mail chat group to exchange ideas, problems with colleagues.   This could also be a Q & A  Forum on the web site.  Dr. Weinberg and Lemckert will draft an E-mail to the membership that Pat will send out.

There was no further business to discuss and the meeting was moved adjourned by Dr. Kellett seconded by Dr. Dolynchuk. 
